BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

July 25, 2007

Present:

Susan Atwater



Anna-Marie Brown

Mary Ciaraldi



Joe Palladino

Barry Towers



Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

Absent: Deb Giampolo

Call to Order – Vice President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes as they appear in the email.

Financial Report

Treasurer Joe Palladino reported that the Conservancy is well within the operating budget and has $57,000.00 in reserves.

Property Manager Report

· Meeting House Siding – The vendor is wrapping up the project.  The dumpster is to be removed tomorrow and minor repair items are to be addressed.  Frank Goeckler and Joe Sikora of the Building and Grounds Committee will review the work once completed before signing off on the project.
· Cupola Repairs – Structure has been replaced and project is complete.

· Bike Rack – Has been assembled and is in place.

· Tennis Court – Screen has been put up.

· Pool – Plaster in the pool base is chipping and will have to be patched.  There is also some evidence of wear in the cabanas as well.
· Walking Path – Russo Landscaping has controlled the small amounts of poison ivy and has also maintained the shrubbery.

· Pond – The issue of pond algae has been handed over to the Environmental Committee.  Research will be done in Town Hall to make sure the Conservancy adheres to regulations.  It has been noted that any treatments should be performed in the early spring (March) timeframe.

· Poll Cut-Through Path – The path has been widened and the cinders from the ballfield have been spread on it.

Homeowner’s Forum

· Shirley Freeman asked if there was any liability on behalf of the developer of Country Walk due to the intense vibration during construction.  It was suggested that any homeowner experiencing any damage should go through their homeowner’s insurance first if any damage is observed.
· Clint Moffie stated his concerns about parking for the ballfield and the upper tennis court.  He also asked about a windscreen installation at this tennis court as well.

· Bob Ellis stated his concerns regarding the weeds in his front lawn as well as an inoperable sprinkler.  Frank Goeckler will dispatch the landscaping and irrigation contractors.  Bob also asked about any planned maintenance for the walking path.  The Building and Grounds Committee will evaluate and make recommendations.
· Kathy Chang noted that there was a black bear was spotted in Country Walk and also by the pool.  Bob Ellis will put an alert in the newsletter and Frank Goeckler will contact the Windsor Animal Control.

Committee Reports

· Building and Grounds – There is nothing new to report.

· Environmental – Their issue has already been addressed.
· Communications – The newsletter survey received 25 responses. 
· Meeting House – The proposed new rental agreement and pricing was presented.  All fees were proposed to increase by $25.00.  The reason for the increase is for the replacement of the siding and general upkeep.  This issue will be addressed during the next month Executive Session of the Director’s Meeting.
· Welcome – Janet is stepping down and a replacement must be found.

New Business

· A motion for the new lights outside of the Meeting House was performed.  The motion was seconded and the board voted to approve the expenditure.
· A sign-up sheet for the walking trails has been determined to be unnecessary.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:05 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo
